INVITATION

Dear Members of the National Rural Networks,
On behalf of the Hungarian Rural Association (HRA) I kindly invite you to the seminar „Rural Development and LEADER in the Europe 2020 Strategy”. 
It will be organised in Budapest on the 24th January 2011, in co-operation with the Hungarian National Rural Network. The event is aimed to be a „last minute” contribution to the public consultation on the impact assessment of the Commission's proposal. 
Building on the results of the debate organised by APFP (Association Pour la Fondation des Pays) and LEADER France in Paris on 24th November 2010. HRA would like to initiate a discussion in the framework of Hungary's presidency to better integrate rural development in general, and the LEADER approach in particular, with the Europe 2020 strategy.
The participation of the European and national rural development network and/or Leader NGOs representing LAGs has an utmost importance as in the course of the seminar we would like to approve a declaration („Budapest Declaration”) emphasizing the potentials the Leader approach to contribute to the main goals of the Europe 2020 Strategy. This would be a document for mutual reference in the course of streghtening the position of rural development and LEADER in the Europa 2020 Strategy.

Besides, of course representatives of relevant DGs (Directorate Generals), ENRD (European Network for Rural Development), national networks, as well as Cor (Committee of the Regions) and EcoSoC (Economic and Social Council) will also be invited.

The planned agenda of the one day event is the following:

Morning session (a series of short presentations):

· The potential role of local development, decentralised approach in the future of Europe;

· The role of rural development / LEADER in the frame of Europe 2020 strategy, in particular: How can LEADER contribute to sustainable growth through tackling climate change, poverty and employment?
· The present status of rural development/Leader in Europe 2020 Strategy.

Afternoon session: Comments from Member States on the draft „Budapest Declaration” (which will be mailed to you soon), and following discussion we would like the participants to approve the finalised text and to plan methods and steps of following it up.
Sorry for the inconvenience caused by the short notice, but as you might know the deadline for public consultation is 25th January 2011. In order to be more efficient we also welcome comments in writing. The detailed program of the seminar will be mailed to you in the first week of January.

Looking forward to seeing you soon in Budapest, I also wish you a Merry Christmas!

Géza Gelencsér
President

Hungarian Rural Association

